











Madrid, Strasbourg 3 April 2025

Dear President/Chief Justice.

It is our great pleasure and honor to invite you to attend the VI Congress of the World Conference on Constitutional Justice (WCCJ), which will be held at the IFEMA convention center in Madrid from 29 to 31 October 2025.

Since its establishment in 2009, the World Conference on Constitutional Justice has provided a unique platform for judicial dialogue, fostering the exchange of legal perspectives and experience among constitutional judges from across the globe. This "cross-fertilization" promotes in-depth reflection on constitutional principles and strengthens the fundamental values enshrined in national constitutions.

The VI Congress will focus on "The Human Rights of Future Generations".

The official inauguration of the Congress and the four thematic sessions will be held on 29 and 30 October. The General Assembly will convene on 30 October and will be followed by the closing ceremony.

A cultural program, organized by the Constitutional Court of Spain, will take place on 31 October.

The meeting of the Bureau, as well as the meetings of regional and linguistic groups, will take place on 28 October. Participation in these meetings is restricted to member courts of the relevant groups and members of the WCCJ Bureau respectively.

Participants are expected to arrive in Madrid on 27 or 28 October.

Each delegation may include a maximum of four members, including any accompanying persons or security personnel.

Please note that the flight and the accommodation costs shall be borne by your court. The Constitutional Court of Spain will cover the meals during the official program, the cultural program expenses, airport transfers, and shuttle services between designated partner hotels and the venue, for participants accommodated in these hotels.

Please find attached the preliminary agenda and a practical note; both will be finalized in due course. The detailed agenda for the General Assembly will also be shared at a later stage.

In the coming weeks, we will provide a registration form, in which we will kindly ask you to indicate details such as your arrival and departure dates, your hotel, sessions and events you plan to attend, contact details and any additional information.

Should you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact: the Cabinet of the President of the Constitutional Court of Spain, email: wccj6@tribunalconstitucional.es, tel.: +34 91 550 81 33 or the Secretariat of the Venice Commission, email: Isabelle.sudres@coe.int, tel.: +33 (0) 3 88 41 2458.

We sincerely look forward to welcoming you to Madrid for this significant gathering of constitutional justice leaders.

Please accept, dear President/Chief Justice, the assurances of our highest esteem and consideration.

H.E. Mr. Cándido Conde-Pumpido Tourón

President of the Constitutional Court of Spain

Ms. Simona Granata-Menghini
Director/Secretary of the Venice
Commission